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In our last newsletter I shared that we can be of good cheer because no matter what 

we may face, our Lord and Savior will always be with us, if we suffer little or greatly in this 

world, His grace is sufficient for us all.  This past year God proved this in our lives many times. 

There were many things that I could share concerning us or our close family and friends: 

illnesses, hospital stays, surgeries, my car wreck etc… But the hardest for us personally were 

all of the losses. From May 2010 to Feb. 2011 I personally said good bye for the last time, this 

side of glory, to 4 greatly loved and deeply missed family members. Much of the 7 months we 

spent in the States were a combination of traveling on furlough speaking and sharing with 

friends like you about the work the Lord is doing through New Day, sitting at the bedside with 

loved ones who were passing, and attending funerals. Our time in the States was a mixture of 

joy and deep heart ache. God protected and healed our friends and family members during 

their illnesses, hospital visits, surgeries and my wreck. We spent quality time with loved ones we 

have missed and not seen often these past 6 years on the mission field: Also we met many new 

friends. Although it was very hard to say good bye so many times to so many close family 

members we also can rejoice knowing that each one died having a personal relationship with 

Jesus Christ. Through it all God has been faithful, full of love, and merciful towards us all.   

 

Since we have returned to the island Hannah and I both have had two left feet, literally. 

In June I fell down some stairs while carrying a microwave and spent two months recovering. 

Hannah’s fish tank fell and cut her left foot recently. I heard the crash and ran to help her only 

to slide on the water, injuring my left ankle again. Hannah got her 10 stitches out and although 

she has a scare she is healed and doing fine. I am walking around fine now as well. We are both 

still sore but are healing up well.  Heather has made it through this past year unscathed 

although she teases that she prays next time one of us is injured, I will be the one that is 

spared so that I can be the one taking care of her.  

 

Despite the personal challenges we and our families have faced we have at the same 

time seen tremendous spiritual victories in our ministry. In this newsletter we will be sharing 

many of the wonderful things the Lord has been doing in and through New Day Christian 

Ministry. I pray that the testimony and reports will be an encouragement to you and inspire 

you to press on toward the goal for the prize of the upward call of God in Christ Jesus.                         
                            ~David Ingram~  New Day Christian Ministry 
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  Unfortunately there is not enough time or space to share all that God has been doing in 
and through each of our 26 NDCM Branch’s. If we were to share all that the Lord has been doing 
in our Kisii branches alone it would fill more than several newsletters. Truly God has done so 
much we cannot tell it all! Beginning with this newsletter and moving forward In addition to our 
printed newsletter we will send out a ministry update as much as possible via email. If you are 
not yet signed up for our NDCM newsletters please visit our webpage www.newdaycm.org and 
signup to receive our newsletter in the upper top right corner of the home page.   
 

Now without further ado please allow me to introduce you to Brother Peter Siobe 
NDCM Kisii branches: 

 

Hello, 

May praise, glory, and thanks be to God who dwells in heaven for the wonderful guidance and 

direction which He has given us to be a part of this wonderful ministry.  My name is Peter 

Siobe. I am the head pastor of New Day Christian Ministry’s Kisii branches.  My wife Callen 

Nyabonyi and I married on November 11th 2004 and we have been blessed with 3 children. 

    I thank each of you for your many prayers on behalf of the work of the Gospel, and your 

prayers for your brothers and sisters here in Kisii, Kenya.  I would like to share with you a 

brief testimony of the ministries here at Kisii. 

    We started in 2007 in my house with 6 members.  Our Sunday services start early in the 

morning with prayers, and then Sunday school classes followed by the main services.  Then at 

12:30 P.M. we leave for lunch and return for evening services at 3 P.M.  We also meet for Bible 

studies on Wednesday and Friday. In this direction and fashion while led by the Spirit of the 

Lord, we were blessed and we received new converts in our ministry.  After three months we 

numbered 24 members. Because my room was very small we decided to look for a place 

outside under shade.  After one year we grew by another 87 members and this church is 

called NDCM Mochengo.  Our main branch currently has over 200 members at this time. 

    We are located in Kisii, Kenya.  Kisii is a highly populated area of Kenya, where there is 

much poverty and illiteracy.  Most people here are unemployed and some make a meager living 

by peasant farming.  We are surrounded by Mormon Church’s and Buddhists temples but 

because of the true teachings of Jesus Christ, people have been moved with NDCM’s ministry 

teachings and have joined us of their own free will. 

     The Lord has blessed us so much!  We now have five ministry branches that we have 

started since 2009. Our main branch, New Day Christian Ministry Mochengo, has built a new 

building with a finished roof with the gifts we have received through New Day Christian 

Ministry.  There is still more work needed to finish the inside of our new building and we are 

hoping God will do it in his own direction and fashion. We thank God for all he has done, even 

as we meet challenges.  Our God helps us so much especially when conducting seminars, 

crusades and conferences. We are grateful for the support we receive from NDCM which has 

enabled this ministry to dominate the whole Kisii region. 

    This month we held a crusade in the midst of Mochengo and Nyamarambe which is now 

called Kapondo branch.  It was started with the family of 12 members and through the 

crusade 20 new members received Jesus Christ of their own free will. Our God has helped us 

so much through the lessons and teachings from the website. We were very much blessed to 

have a network of prayer, teaching, and preaching from all parts of Kenya, especially from 

fellow NDCM pastors: brother Nicodemus Onserio, David Ogega from Tanzania and Lawrence 

Nyabuto all came to assist us in the crusade.  These men were all a great blessing to the 

ministry branches here and the community which shows that we are not alone.  During this 

wonderful crusade about 600 people attended and many were healed and received Christ as 

their personal Savior.  
 

                               ~Peter Siobe~ New Day Christian Ministry Mochengo 

Ministry Highlight: Brother Peter Siobe & NDCM Kisii Branches 

 
 

 



  

                                                                                                                                
                                                                          
 
 
    

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
  

 New Day Christian Ministry Testimonials 
 
                  Hello,  
                 My name is Nelson Perez Santiago. I started attending the Bible study classes     
                 with New Day Christian Ministry here in Juan Diaz, Puerto Rico 2 years ago. I   
                 remember I started attending church in 2003 when my family and I lived in 
the States. A volunteer came to my home to visit with my family and told us that there 
was a church nearby that offered interpreters for the Deaf. There was an 
improvement brought to my heart from attending church. It was a place I could pray 
and talk freely. The Lord really blessed me and my family.  Now that we live in PR my 
Mother has started battling with depression and we fell out of church. I had been away 
from everything, including personal Bible time, but I knew the Lord never left me. Now I 
can attend the Bible study every Sunday. There is a sign language class that begins 
before the English/Deaf Spanish Bible study. With David’s teachings and Heather 
interpreting for the Deaf, it has helped me express my love for God to others. I give 
thanks to God for being the God of love; He is always beside me along with the prayers 
of my brother and sister in Christ Jesus. I am very thankful to David and Heather for 
their love of ministry and for their friendship. God Bless.     
                                ~Nelson Perez Santiago~ New Day Christian Ministry 
 

Hello,  

My name is Risper Mongare. I am a member of New Day Christian ministry Mochengo.  

I grew up in a home of a Mormon church where my father was a pastor but still 

practicing witchcraft. I attended a great crusade which was at Kiagware on 16th Dec 

2010 and I received Jesus Christ as my personal Savior. I was given some tracks of 

the ministry and I studied with my parents, brothers and sisters.  Finally they 

received Jesus Christ in their lives and now they are in NDCM at Mochengo. I pray 

many will study the tracks and come to Jesus because I was possessed by demons 

but now I am free in Christ Jesus.  

~Risper Mongare~ New Day Christian Ministry Mochengo 

Hello, 
I hope you are doing well over there.  We are very thankful for the donation we received 
for food and for rent for the Saika School.  Our prayers are for all who donate for the 
support of our ministry in Kenya.  May God multiply their finances 100 times. 
We have received 86 Kiswahili Bibles from a Good Samaritan.  Now, everybody here is 
able to have a Bible to study in church and at home. 
 
We kindly request your prayers for New Day Christian Ministry Kayole.  We have 15 
orphans living with us and sometime it's very difficult to have food for them. The Saika 
School is experiencing the same problem. Every month Kayole school needs to pay $130 
dollars and Saika school needs to pays $50 for rent. We struggle each month to pay the 
rent. This past year at the Saika School the vulnerable children were thrown out of their 
building due to overdue rent which had grown to $80. We are happy that Saika was able 
to reopen.  
 
 We have 10 pastors from different NDCM churches that come together every Tuesday 
to have Bible studies using the teaching from the web site of New Day Christian 
Ministry.  More pastors are likely to join the network within the Kayole community next 
month to uplift the body of Christ together.  We are very excited and happy since we 
will be sharing the word of God together.  May God bless you all. 
 

Yours in service -Sister Naomi-  New Day Christian Ministry Mogoko 

 



  

 
 
 
      
   
 
 
 
 
 
                                            
 
                                                      
 
                                                                       

   

  

Ministry Support 
 

 

As you have read through our newsletter you have had an opportunity to learn a little more about what the 

Lord has been doing through New Day Christian Ministry. It is not possible for us to share with you everything. 

We do pray what has been shared will encourage you and challenge your faith to grow. We started out as two 

people saying, “Here we are Lord, send us.” Now, almost 7 years later, this request has grown into a reality far 

greater than we could have ever imagined. We have traveled further and seen more than we could have dreamed. 

Today we are still saying “Here we are Lord send us.” Through God’s grace and mercy many now have joined us as 

they too are saying, “Here am I Lord, send me,” and we are so grateful they have joined us. It has not all been 

easy, but we never expected it to be. We do not and we cannot do this on our own. We trust the Lord each and 

every day.  Our ministry has expanded far greater than we could have ever dreamed, while at the same time, the 

financial support we need to pay our month to month bills has dwindled. Sadly we have also seen that many 

churches are cutting their missionary support from their budgets, affecting several of our missionary friends.   

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  
 

That is why we are so grateful to those of you who have remained faithful, and those who have stepped in 

and are making sure this work not only continues but continues to grow; whether it is providing food for orphans 

in our schools in Kenya or distributing Bibles around the world. This is truly God’s work and we are very grateful 

for all that He has been doing. We are very grateful that the Lord has been using many of you to accomplish it. 

We are praying the Lord will touch the hearts of a few who will partner with us in this coming year as we look 

forward to all the Lord has prepared.  

As this ministry grows so does the monthly needs. We have decided that it would be best from this 

newsletter moving forward if we share what our monthly needs are and what has been pledged to be given on a 

monthly basis to support NDCM’s work in Puerto Rico, Africa, and around the world. This will not include special 
donations for projects: Bibles, Church Starts/Crusades, & Construction. Also not included are one time 
gifts, or the Ingram’s personal support & finances. 

NDCM Needs $1,130.00 This is what is necessary to help pay rent for two of our churches and two of 

our schools. Also included are NDCM’s expenses for: Utilities, Transportation, Food, and Communication.     

"The support that NDCM receives is $388.00 each month. Some of these amounts are the same each 

month, and others vary from month to month. The $388.00 represents all of the monthly fixed amounts, plus the 

average over the last six months of the amounts that vary".  

As you can see our monthly ministry needs exceed our monthly commitments. It is often difficult to meet our 

monthly requirements and we do pray that others will see the value in supporting this work on a monthly basis. Despite 

the difficulties God is good. Through special gifts and donations we have constructed a new church building, supplied 

pastors with bikes, reopened our Saika school, fed the orphans, started a new church, held a crusade, and distributed 

Bibles to our members from our last newsletter until now. Truly the Lord is doing a amazing work and we are grateful to 

be joining Him and you in it.  

If you do not yet support this work we hope that you will pray and seek the Lord's will concerning whether or not it is 

His desire for you to invest your prayers, time, & financial support in this work. If you feel the Lord leading you to 

become more involved with supporting New Day Christian Ministry and the many opportunities we have shared with you 

in this newsletter, please go to our web page at:  http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html where you can find ways 

to support the ministry work. Your donations can be made by check or credit card, by clicking on the “donate” button 

under the ministry the Lord is leading you to. You can also send your donations by mail. Please be sure to write in the 

memo of your check or include a letter that will share with us where the Lord is leading you to invest your prayers and 

financial support. You can mail your donations and letters to: 
  
       Ministry Support                                Gifts, Cards, or Letters 
 New Day Christian Ministry            David, Heather & Hannah Ingram 
           PO Box  49610                                                   PO Box 801438 
  West Carrollton, OH 45449                        Coto Laurel PR 00780 
 

http://www.newdaycm.org/ministrysupport.html

